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(continued on page 3) 

On the Journey 

+Starting a little different this week, I want to mention that this is Fr. Tom’s last 
weekend with us.  After completing his three-year assignment, I want to             
personally, publicly, and prayerfully thank him for his dedication to his priestly 
ministry with us over this time!  As I stated in last week’s article, we will work at 
having him return for a little more formal farewell; hopefully by or in the fall, we will 
have conditions that give rise to us hosting something for everyone to stop by and 
extend their wishes to Fr. Tom in his new assignment!  Let us remember to pray for 
all the priests and parishes who are going through transitions with their priests this 
week; July 1 is the primary start day for priests going out to new assignments.  As we 
say good-bye to Fr. Tom, we say hello next week to Fr. Craig! 
 

+This weekend, in our Scriptures, we hear part of Jesus’ very candid teaching on the 
importance and demands of discipleship.  As He sends the Apostles out to preach, He 
reminds them that they can expect hardship and a variety of responses to their 
preaching.  Yet they are not to be afraid of whatever might happen, for they will   
never be without his care and love.   
     What Jesus is saying is that we must be “all-in” in our response to Him.  If we think 
about it, it makes perfect sense: whatever one invests the most of oneself in, brings 
the greatest return.  Therefore, those who invest in their relationship with Christ will 
receive a prophet’s rewards.  Like a frame that gives definition, strength, and shape 
to a building, discipleship gives the same to our lives.  But we must choose that 
frame – God will never impose it upon us.   
     Today, we hear about the woman from Shunem who sought to serve God by    
assisting his servant.  Her generosity did not go unnoticed, but rather is rewarded 
with her deepest wish – a child.  
     Paul reminds us that we are each baptized in Christ – called by God just as the 
woman from Shunem was called by Elisha and the disciples were called by Jesus.  
That call emanating from the very heart of God to follow Jesus and to take up our 
cross is at the heart of our baptismal identity. 
      And so we are challenged to reflect on how we have accepted this call.  Are we 
even aware of what our baptism asks of us, what “demands” it places upon us?  Do 
we ever think about the responsibilities that come with being a disciple of Jesus?  
Maybe some think that it’s only a one-way street and we are just recipients of God’s 
blessings and graces.  But if we are indeed serious about our relationship with Christ, 
then we must be open to allowing it to grow and deepen.  We will come to learn that 
we have to put the graces and blessings into action and practice if we are a true    
follower of the Lord.  Not always easy, for sure, but we are reminded that we are 
never alone in responding to this call. 

Thank You, 
Fr. Tom, 

for  
your years 
of ministry 

to our 
St Andrew 

Community! 



 

Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Tomasz Wilisowski, CSMA  frtom@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service Mr. Samuel Jennings   samj@standrewchurch.org   ext 115 
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm 
 
Reconciliation: Suspended 

Weekday 
Masses:   9:00 am             Rosary:    
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:   
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council Mrs. Carla Heck 248.875.6679    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 

mailto:deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

     Making the choice to follow Jesus, and then living it fully, can be difficult and challenging – even Christ acknowledges this.  But 
there is reward.  When we put God first, when we serve God before all else, we are promised eternal life with Him.   
     My sisters and brothers, let that promise inspire and strengthen our commitment to be faithful as God is always faithful.  And 
may the grace of the Eucharist be the frame upon which we build our lives! 
 

+The Parish Office has “re-opened” for business, to a certain extent.  We ask that you follow the guidelines that will be               
communicated.  Hours will be with some cut backs for now; you must make an appointment to come in.  You MUST wear a mask, 
and we’re practicing social distancing still!  With staff back in regularly, you might still find it easier to handle business over the 
phone, but know that there will be someone there to actually speak to and respond to your inquiry.  (Welcome back, Gayle!) 
 

+We have also worked out a First Communion schedule, and parents involved will be getting a letter soon, if you have not yet    
received it by now.  Dates are in August and September (to give time for some planning), but we will also accommodate other   
requests for celebrations at some Sunday or even a weekday mass.  Confirmation celebrations are still being reviewed, so no firm 
dates yet, but most likely in November.  We are trying to examine how we can handle the retreat days and interviews. 
 

+I ask that you please pay attention to and follow guidelines/directives issued by the state, Archdiocese and parish in attending 
functions here at the parish.  Wear a mask; keep distances.  I often see, after mass, groups gathering, almost “huddling” around 
afterwards to talk.  Maybe they’re families/related, so there is not so much concern.  But please, let’s work together to keep us all 
healthy!  
 

+As some maybe are aware, this past Wednesday, June 24th, was the 25th anniversary of my priesthood ordination.   As I indicated 
last weekend, where has the time gone?  I give thanks and praise to God for the opportunity to offer myself in priestly ministry/
service to Him and the Church.  My thanks for all the cards and remembrances of this most special day in my life!  Continue to pray 
for me….and for all priests, deacons and religious.  Pray that there be a greater response to the call from the Lord to the priesthood 
and religious life!  May St. John Vianney offer us his guidance and intercessions to all!  
 

+Next weekend includes the July 4th holiday on Saturday.  As such, the parish offices will only be open on Friday only until NOON in 
celebration of the holiday.  Then, there will be a morning mass on Saturday, July 4th at 9 a.m. in the church.  Regular weekday mass 
guidelines are to be followed.                   
   

+Your on-going prayers are greatly appreciated, and those notes and cards you send support my hope that I will get through this 
challenging period of my life.  I look forward to seeing you all soon! 
 

        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Saturday, July 4 

Mass 

9:00 AM 

Parish Office Hours 

Friday, July 3 

9:00 - 12:00 PM 



 

Worship 4 

For the next several weeks we are looking for volun-
teers to help with checking people in at each of the 
Masses and also to help fill in at Masses where we are 
short on ushers. If you would be willing to help or 
would like more information, please contact Nikki at 
the Parish Office. 

Reminder 

Those 65 and older or with compromised health 

conditions or caring for the sick in any way are 

encouraged to remain at home. The dispensa-

tion from the Sunday obligation to attend Mass 

is granted to all the faithful through Sunday, 

September 6, 2020. As an act of justice to the 

whole community if you are not feeling well, 

have a fever, cough, etc. STAY HOME. 

FAREWELL TO FR. TOM 

  Many people have been asking if there will be a farewell for Fr. Tom. Due to the restrictions during this time, we are 

unable to have a traditional send off for Fr. Tom. Fr. Tom will be celebrating the Masses this last weekend in June and 

we plan to bring him back at a later date, based on his schedule, when we hope to have a more traditional reception 

for him to thank him for his time at St. Andrew. You are welcome to wish him well after Mass this weekend, socially 

distanced of course. Then watch for details about a formal thank you reception later in summer or in the fall. 

THANK YOU and BEST WISHES FR. TOM 

  As most of you know, this is Fr. Tom’s last weekend with us as our Associate   

before he assumes his new responsibilities at St. Genevieve / St. Maurice in      

Livonia. It seems hard to believe that it has been three years since he first joined 

us at St. Andrew. Many of you have expressed how much you will miss Fr. Tom 

and one cannot deny that he has definitely had an impact on most everyone in 

the parish.  

  I know I along with the Worship Commission would like to thank Fr. Tom for the 

gifts that he brought to the parish through his ministry and time with us.  We  extend our heartfelt         

gratitude for all that he has done over the past three years and especially over the last few months since 

the pandemic began. We wish him many blessings for his next assignment and look forward to having him 

return for a proper thank you celebration in the fall. 

A Prayer for Our Nation 

Dear God, 

As we face these uncertain times in our nation and the world, we ask you, Lord, to dwell among 

us. We are comforted by the knowledge that You alone are our Savior and Lord, and the ulti-

mate Master of life. We trust our nation to Your loving care, Lord. Send Your Spirit to touch the 

hearts of our nation’s leaders. Give them the wisdom to know what is right, and the courage to do it. Give us Your 

light and Your truth to guide us in our ways so that we may seek Your will in our lives and impact the world around 

us for Your Kingdom. In Jesus' Name we pray.  Amen 



 

5 55+ News 

55 Plus News 
We hope you are enjoying this beautiful Summer weather! Here is an update: 

 
Stratford Trip Refunds: 

We apologize for the extended time that it is taking to refund the deposits made for the trip to Stratford and          
Niagara-on-the-Lake.  Once a decision was made to cancel the trip, we needed to request refunds from the various 
organizations and were totally at their mercy.  Unfortunately, these organizations were and still are closed with a  
limited working staff.  Based upon our recent discussions with these organizations, we anticipate receiving the final 
deposit refunds in the next couple of weeks.  Once these deposits are received, we will be returning 100% of the    
deposit to those who made reservations.  Again, we truly apologize for the length of time that this has taken. 
 

That is all for now.  Stay tuned for future updates.   
 
Stay safe everyone!! 
 
Thanks, Nancy and Gary Greve 



 

Faith Formation 6 
 

            CONFIRMATION                             

              UPDATES  

                            SERVICE: With everyone physical dis-

tancing, it has been hard for some of you to do service. 

Here are a few suggestions you can do at or near home. 

*Make tied fleece blankets, crib size, and donate them 

to Neighborhood House.                                                           

*Make masks to donate.                                                                              

*Organize a food collection for your neighborhood for 

Lighthouse.                                                                                            

*Draft a short note offering to help with chores, and 

distribute it to neighbors. Services might include pull-

ing  weeds, mowing lawns, or  other yard work .                                                                                                     

*Bake something and surprise  someone with it.        

*Do some grocery shopping for your grandparents.                                                         

*Check with local non-profit organizations. They may 

have an appropriate volunteer task 

for you. 

Get creative. Ideally, you should be 

looking outside your family to do ser-

vice. But in today’s circumstances, be-

ing home most of the time, you can be 

serving your family too.  Please contact 

us if you have questions about your 

service.                                                                                                              

Be sure to journal about your service experiences., and 

pray for those you have served.   

MEETINGS: The third Teen Meeting which was sched-

uled for May will be another on-line assignment. We 

hope to get that out to you in July.                                                                                                 

CONFIRMATIN RETREATS for  Aug. 29 and Sept. 12 

will be  rescheduled. We will let you know the new 

dates as soon as we are able.  Retreats and interviews  

will be on-site , with  strict social distancing guidelines.  

We are making every effort to keep our Confirmation 

candidates on track for Confirmation in November. The 

candidates and their families are in our prayers. 

Blessings,                                                                                                         

Maureen Schreffler                                                                         

Director of Faith Formation 

FIRST EUCHARIST UPDATE 

 

 

 

First Eucharist celebrations are now being 

planned.  In an effort to ensure that families feel 

safe, we are offering three options: 

1. Group celebrations will be held on a Saturday 

in August  and in September at 10am and 2pm. 

There will be an Eventbrite sign-up, and space 

will be limited to observe physical  distancing 

protocols. 

2.  You may choose to celebrate at a weekday or 

weekend Mass. Please call the Religious Ed office 

at 248-651-6571 to arrange a date and get details.                                                              

3.  Join our Spring 2021 celebrations if you would 

be more comfortable. 

 A REMIND went out this past week with                                               

details on these options.  Please check to make 

sure you received  it.                                                          

We are excited to be looking ahead to these holy 

events and celebrating with you! 

  VBS -IN-A-BOX 

   All aboard for fun!                                    

   VBS materials  will be  

   ready for pick-up next  

   week. Families will be 

notified with details.                                    

We have a few extra boxes, so if you didn’t 

have a chance to register and would like to 

participate, please call the Religious Ed    

office at 248-651-6571. The fee is $25.  

Thank you! 
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Christian Service & Outreach 8 
Systemic Racism Backgrounder   

The 2018 Pastoral Letter Against Racism, Open Wide Our 

Hearts from the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops and its 

accompanying resources remind us that “Today, racism        

continues to exist in our communities and in our parishes.  

Racism is what makes us see the "other" with suspicion or to 

attribute negative characteristics to an entire group of         

people.  This evil manifests itself in our individual thoughts, 

and also in the workings of our society itself…” 

 

Read the full letter and the many other resources and guides 

(including a Racism and the Criminal Justice System            

backgrounder) available for these important conversations in 

our community.   

 

Thank you to everyone who donated to Neighborhood 

House’s Covid-19 Emergency Fund through our St. Andrew 

fundraising page. Your donations are essential to help feed 

the families who have been overwhelmed by this pandemic. 

So far, St. Andrew Parishioners have raised  $4,912 for our 

neighbors in need!  

 

Please consider donating by visiting https://bit.ly/3fpExfE 

In the midst of the COVID-19 

pandemic, many Michigan 

families are hurting           

financially. However,         

legislation to expand the payday lending system in this state is 

NOT the answer. If passed, House Bill 5097 would allow payday 

lenders to offer loans of up to $2,500 from the current limit 

of $600. Michigan Catholic Conference (MCC) has continually 

spoken out against the measure, as it charges borrowers an 

exorbitant 132 annual percentage rate, lacks adequate         

consumer protections, and traps Michiganders in a dangerous 

cycle of debt.  

While House Bill 5097 recently passed the Michigan House of 

Representatives, it only did so by a narrow margin. Your email 

and phone messages made a difference, and MCC is           

grateful for your quick action! Now that the measure has been 

sent over to the Senate Regulatory Reform Committee, MCC is 

asking you to keep speaking out on this issue. Your continued 

advocacy is needed in order to stop HB 5097 in the Michigan 

Senate. 

Visit https://bit.ly/2Yu4Ye1 to email your State Senator     

TODAY and urge him or her to oppose this expansion to the 

payday lending system. In just a few minutes, you can send a 

strong message on behalf of those in financial distress in our 

state. 

Please consider donating any of the items 

listed below to La Casa Amiga Food Pantry, 

which provides low-income immigrants fami-

lies in Pontiac with basic food resources .  

Donations will be accepted on Thursdays 

from 10AM-1PM at Catholic Charities Pontiac, 76 Williams 

Street, Pontiac, MI 48341. Please leave all donations outside 

Dry Milk 

Bread 

Grains: Rice, Beans, lentil 

Pasta 

Cereal 

Sugar 

Canned Soup 

Canned Fruit 

Canned Vegetables 

Canned sauces 

Canned tuna or chicken 

Water 

Milk and juice boxes for kids 

Baby Food 

Shampoo 

Soap 

Toilet Paper 

Hand sanitizer 

Clorox 

Canned sauces 

Canned tuna or chicken 

Water 

Milk and juice boxes for kids 

Snacks for kids 

Toilet paper 

Diapers (size 4, 5, 6) 

Baby wipes 

https://usccb.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=75c0c9953e20885f1295adc0f&id=762d2a0be2&e=54f221013c
https://bit.ly/3fpExfE
https://bit.ly/2Yu4Ye1
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Have you… 

visited our website at 
www.standrewchurch.org 

 

signed up for  

our weekly email blast on our 
website 

 

connected with us on  
     facebook 

    

OR… downloaded our parish 
app 
at www.myparishapp.com  

Thirteenth Sunday  
in Ordinary Time 

 

The theme of sacrifice connects today’s 
Scripture passages. In the First Reading 
from the Second Book of Kings, the 
prophet Elisha sacrifices time to          
visit the woman of influence and her 
spouse. As a result of his kindness, they 
extend hospitality to him. In turn, Elisha 
promises to the woman: This time next 
year you will be fondling a baby son. St. 
Paul, in his Letter to the Roman          
community, acknowledges Christ’s     
sacrifice for sin and professes: He died to 
sin once and for all. In St. Matthew’s 
Gospel, Jesus proclaims this                 
paradox: Whoever finds his life will lose 
it, and whoever loses his life for my sake 
will find it. Jesus is inviting His disciples 
to sacrifice for the Kingdom — to open 
themselves to His will. What can we   
sacrifice to the Lord? 
We are all graced with 
at least one talent to 
offer back to our par-
ishes. Your sacrifice of 
prayer, generosity, and 
service will be greatly 
appreciated and 
blessed. 

TEMPORARY OFFICE HOURS 
 

We are anticipating having phones  
answered beginning this week 

as well as office visits  
by appointment only. 

 
Monday & Friday - 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Wednesday - 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
 
 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO RESUMING    
HOURS.  WE ARE WAITING ON SOME 
EQUIPMENT TO ARRIVE. 
 

 
* as of June 23 

Holy Family Regional School 10 
UPCOMING MASS SCHEDULE 

Weekdays 
Monday - Friday 
June 29 - July 3 

9:00 am 
Public & Livestream 

Limited 150 
First Come 

 
Weekend 

Saturday, July 4 
5:00 pm 

Public & Livestream 
 

Sunday, July 5 
8:00 am, 12:00 noon, 

5:00 pm 
Public Reservation through  

Eventbrite beginning 
Wednesday, July 1 

 NOW ENROLLING 
 STUDENTS  FOR THE  

2020-2021  
SCHOOL YEAR. 
ALL TODAY! 

(248) 218-4554 



 

June 29 
SS Peter and Paul 

Acts 12:1-11 
Psalm 34 

2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18 
Matthew 16:13-19 

 
June 30 

First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church 
Amos 3:1-8; 4:11-12 

Matthew 8:23-27 
 

July 1 
St Junipero Serra 

Amos 5:14-15, 21-24 
Matthew 8:28-34 

 
July 2 

Amos 7:10-17 
Matthew 9:1-8 

 
July 3 

St Thomas 
Ephesians 2:19-22 

John 20:24-29 
 

July 4 
Amos 9:11-15 

Matthew 9:14-17 
 

July 5 
14th Sunday of Ordinary Time 

Zechariah 9:9-10 
Psalm 145 

Romans 8:9, 11-13 
Matthew 11:25-30 

Readings for the  
Week of June 29 

Prayer for  the Next Phase of  
Unleash the Gospel 

 

Heavenly Father, Thank you for the   
abundant graces of Synod 16: for      
awakening in us the vision and resolve to 
become again your Church on mission, 
eagerly working together to “make      
disciples of all nations,” according to our 
commission from the Lord Jesus. 

 

Pour out upon us your Holy Spirit, as a 
new Pentecost, to guide us in our next 
phase in our movement to Unleash the 
Gospel. By his power at work in us,   
transform our parishes into bands of   
joyful missionary disciples. 

 

Come Holy Spirit: Set our hearts on fire to 
share the Good News of Jesus with all 
those who stumble in darkness, who   
hunger for hope, who thirst for eternal 
life. Above all, grant us the boldness and 
courage of the apostles to put the        
mission above all else, so that our      
community becomes the spark to ignite 
the fire of divine love that transforms this 
time and place into the Kingdom of   
Heaven. 

 

We pray through the intercession of Our 
Lady, Star of the New Evangelization, and 
her mother, our Patron, St. Anne; and in 
the spirit of Blessed Solanus we thank 
you ahead of time for “accomplishing in 
us far more than all we ask or imagine.” 

 

We ask all of this in the all-powerful 
name of the Lord Jesus Christ, who lives 
and reigns forever. 

 

Amen. 

Emily Solek, 21 
 

Died on 
June 19, 2020 

 
Buried on 

June 25, 2020 

11  

Casper Steyer, 90 
 

Died on 
June 20, 2020 

 
Buried on 

June 27, 2020 



 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of June 28 
 
SUNDAY  June 28, 2020 
  8:00 am  Michael Kennedy  Ray & Madeline Ormachea 
  Kevin Devine   Kathryn Croskey 
     

12:00 pm  Maria Civitarese   Patricia Cummins 
  Grace Tallman   Nowinski Family 
  Thomas Adams   Pat Sullivan 
 

  5:00 pm  Stanley & David Paurazas  Paurazas Family 
  
MONDAY  June 29, 2020 
  9:00 am  Helen Ornowski   Morrison Family 
  Mary Grace   Ruth Burr 
   
TUESDAY  June 30, 2020 
  9:00 am  Catarina Basile   Family 
 
WEDNESDAY  July 1, 2020 
  9:00 am  William Newson   Cairns Family 
   
THURSDAY  July 2, 2020 
  9:00am  Cindy Pizzimenti   Mother 
  Joe Mattar   Family 
 
FRIDAY  July 3, 2020 
  9:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
 
SATURDAY  July 4, 2020 
  5:00 pm   For the People of St Andrew 
  
SUNDAY  July 5, 2020 
  8:00 am  For the People of St Andrew 
     

12:00 pm  Grace Antoinette Abela  Mom, Mary Abela 
  Diana Davila   Carols Villarreal 
  Caterina Basile   Basile Family 
 

  5:00 pm  Racette Family   Neil & Mary Racette 
  Wyckhuyse Family  Neil & Mary Racette 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 

Chris Wenzler 
Bill Zandi 

Amelia Roose 
Nicholas Gauthier 
Franz Estereicher 

Debra Aouate 
Laurie Hasselwander 

Tarik Dinha, Sr 
Msgr. Mike 

Doreen Valente 
Kenneth Beattie 
Donna Christie 
Patrick Beattie 
Louise Carlson 
Mark Kujawski 

Ken Kwiatkowski 
Sally Dupack 

Elias Agirokastritis 
Joanne Landry 
Scott Holland 

Mary Ellen O’Connor 
Cameron Kostiz 

Tina Denison 
David Dehn 
Diane Fayle 

Caterina Basile 
Norman Rosinski 

Rebecca Nowakowski 
Mary Abraham 

The unborn child of Antonio 
Walter Gieselman 

Paul Yezback 
Sharon Nowakowski 

Jordan Baker 
Jack Waters 

Gary J. Rogers 
Aaron Edward Kurmas 

Pat Fiorini 
Alexander Fabian 

Lucas Fabian 
William J.H. Smith 

Paul Maxwell 
Russ LaBruzzy 
Mary Pearsall 

Mary Ann Ranger 
Mike Helms 
Ryan Mele 
Mary Ziaja 

Janet McGarry 

 12 Prayer Requests & Mass Intentions 

PANDEMIC PRAYER 
(from catholiccompany.com) 

 
O clement, O loving, O sweet Mother Mary, 

We, your children of every nation 
Turn to you in this pandemic. 

Our troubles are numerous; our fears are great. 
Grant that we might deposit them at your feet. 

Take refuge in your Immaculate Heart, 
And obtain peace, healing, rescue, 

And timely help in all our needs. 
You are our Mother. 

Pray for us to your Son. 
Amen. 

http://catholiccompany.com/

